
 

 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 1351 
 

Asked on 26 October 2023 
 
 

MR J KRAUSE ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise the date when all 65 trains being manufactured in Maryborough will be 
delivered to Queensland Rail? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Scenic Rim for the question. 
 
The Queensland Train Manufacturing Program is bringing train manufacturing jobs back to 
Queensland. The program includes building 65 new six-car passenger trains at a purpose-built 
manufacturing facility at Torbanlea, in the Maryborough region.  
 
The first train is anticipated to be manufactured and begin testing by late 2026, with trains being 
progressively introduced into service, supporting a service uplift in response to growth by 2032. 
 


